
Rev. 01/17 

Date:  May 3, 2017 

SUBJECT:  Invitation for Bid (IFB) Multi-Step FQ15198 
 Storage Tank Replacement, Two Locations:  Forest Glen Station & Shady Grove Yard 

  One optional location: Royal Street Bus Division 

Dear Prospective Bidders: 

The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) requests your bid for the furnishing of 
labor, materials, equipment, tools, project management, supervision, engineering, quality control, 
testing, transportation, safety, appurtenances and other items necessary for the work contained in the 
IFB. 

The scope of work includes: 
Contractor shall comply with requirements for removal, disposal, installation, upgrade, fuel distribution 
and dispensing, tank monitoring systems, electrical requirements, programming/reprogramming, 
testing, training, and sampling and analysis described in Volume 3, Technical provisions. 

Forest Glen Metro Station 
9730 Georgia Avenue 
Forest Glen, MD 20910 

Removal of two existing UST systems (1,000- and 500-gallon USTs) 
and one existing AST system (100-gallon) diesel fuel day tank. 
Furnish and install:  1 new 2,500-gallon UST system  

  1 new….100-gallon day tank system and other 
 associated equipment upgrades 

Shady Grove Rail Yard 
15903 Somerville Drive, 
Rockville, Maryland  20855 

Complete a mid-life upgrade of one (1) 2,500-gallon heating oil UST 
system at the PLNT Building, in accordance with Para.3.04 of Volume 
3 Technical provisions. 

OPTION: 
Royal Street Bus Division 
600 North Royal Street 
Alexandria, VA  22314 

Remove up to five former UST systems  
Including site preparation, demolition, and restoration. 

Estimated Cost Range:   $1 Million - $5 Million (refer to price Schedule) 

Period of Performance:  All work must be completed within 210 calendar days after the issuance of 
Notice-to-Proceed. 

Bid Documents are available in pdf format can be downloaded free of charge at WMATA’s website: 
https://www.wmata.com/business/procurement_and_contracting/solicitations/index.cfm 

If you have any technical, contractual, or administrative questions, please direct them to the following 
contract administrator:      

Margarita Rodriguez, Contract Administrator 
Email:  mdRodriguez@wmata.com  

Questions are due no later than close of business, as indicated in the schedule of activities (see next 
page).  WMATA will provide written answers, by e-mail to all those who obtain the IFB and provide 
their e-mail addresses.  If an amendment(s) is issued resulting from questions and answers, it will be 
posted on our website, and emailed to all offerors/participants so that they can acknowledge receipt. 
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